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At the end of each Plenary Session, the Brother Superior General and his Council have taken the custom of holding an information and discussion meeting with everyone who works in the General Administration, brothers and laypeople; the most recent one took place during the morning of the 1st July. The themes treated were: the next General Conference, the Council’s calendar for the coming years, information about the recent visit to Arco Norte and the external evaluation of the functioning of the General Council itself.
Contents of the plenary session

[image: image2.png]The external evaluation of the General Council was realised with the help of Sister Christine Anderson, a specialist in the accompaniment of Councils and General Chapters. Sister Christine worked with the Council at the start and at the end of the Plenary Session. Her analysis and her recommendations have been precious in improving the functioning of the General Council and its service to the entire Institute.

The major part of the Plenary Session was dedicated to the preparation of the next General Conference in Sri Lanka. The Preparatory Commission gave an account of its latest meeting held on the spot. The Council finalised the programme for the four weeks, fine-tuned the dynamic of the Conference, and became aware of the presentation of work of different commissions… The Brother Superior General appointed a co-ordination committee which will take up the work of the Preparatory Commission and will be entrusted with the day-to-day running of the Conference. It consists of the brothers: Luis Sobrado, Maurice Berquet, Michael de Waas, Jean Ronzon and Ernesto Sanchez.

Brother Peter Rodney gave an account of a study that is underway to assure the future and vitality of the Marist mission in Asia. This study has been done in collaboration with all the Provinces, Districts and Sectors of the region: the Province of Sri Lanka and Pakistan, the Province of China, the Province of the Philippines, the District of Korea and the Sector of India.

Brother Jean Ronzon, Secretary General, presented a proposal of animation and formation for the Provincial Secretaries.

After a study of the 2005 accounts by the Finance Committee, the General Council heard from Brother Antonio Martinez who presented the 2004 financial report. He also gave an account of the last meeting of the Economes of Europe and of the International Council for Economic Affairs. The General Council approved the 2004 account which made a profit.

The General Council as well as the communities of the General House have started the implementation of the Plan of Discernment for the Evangelical Use of Goods. For its part, the General Council started the first stage SEE at the level of the General Administration and at the level of the community of the Council.

The General Council concentrated on the calendar for the following four years, as well as on the programme of the second visits to the Provinces and Districts. The Brother Superior General will visit all the Administrative Units during the coming years. Also, but at a different time, the link Councillors will effect their second canonical visit in a different way to the first. However, the extended General Councils (General Council and Provincial Councils) will continue for each region of the Institute. Contact has already been made with the Brothers Provincial and District Superiors to fix the dates.

Meetings
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Several meetings of groups occurred during the Plenary Session: a meeting with the General Council of the Brothers of the Christian Schools, the 17th June, in our General House. This meeting was centred on the theme of identity: the identity of Brother (Marist Brother and Brother of the Christian School), identity and lay association, identity and leadership.

The 13th June, the General Council met with the Commission for Marist places which gave an account of its work and its first proposals for reflection. Information about this has already appeared on the website on the 16th and 17th July. 

During the month of June, the International Patrimony Commission held its annual meeting at the General House. Its work ended with a series of suggestions to the General Council.

Goodbye

The General Council expressed its gratitude to the brothers of the General Administration who are returning to their Province of origin: Jude Pieterse (Southern Africa) who was looking after various tasks for the Superior General over the last three months, Wency Calimpon (director of the International College), Jean-Pierre Cotnoir (Archives), Miguel Angel Sancha (Spanish translator). Finally the Council community thanked and celebrated with their chaplain, Father Roberto, a Mexican who had spent two years of service here and has returned to his diocese of Tabasco.

Retreat
At the end of the Plenary Session, the General Council, went to Entracque in the Italian Maritime Alps for a week’s retreat on the use of goods. Brother Benito’s circular and the Plan of Discernment publish last year were at the heart of the prayer and sharing. Father Ignacio, the new chaplain for the community, accompanied the group.
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